
Women Of The Moose End 
Successful Year 
The Women of the Moose in 

Marion Chapter 1428 have put 
in a very busy and productive 
year in 1975. 

The women are planning a 
dance for Saturday January 31 
at Marion Moose Lodge 1705 
from 8:30 p.m. til 12:30 p.m. 

I 
A CHECK for the children at Presbyterian Home for 
Children is presented to Home Supt. Don McKenzie 
by Hazel Stevens, others are left to right Hal 
Meyers, Don McKenzie and Jay Robinson. This was 
in observance of Child Care Month. 

I_ 

j Pilot Club Honored 

By Red Cross 
At 12:30 p.m. on January 21 

l at a luncheon held in Asheville 
at the Sheraton Motor Inn in 
conjunction with their annual 
meeting, the Asheville Area 
Chapter of the American 
National Red Cross honored 
and gave recognition to more 
than 100 “usually-unsung” 
heroes. These heroes are 
active volunteers who provide 
a wide range of services for 
the blood program, military 

returning home from Raleigh 
this week after an extended 
visit with her daughter Janice 
and a long seige of illness in a 

Raleigh hospital. She will he 
the guest of Mr. and Mrs. 
Clifton Wilson on Blue Ridge 
Rd. awaiting the arrival of 
another daughter Doris Rice 
who is flying here from Utah 
to be with her mother for 
awhile. 

Mrs. T.W. Nesbitt en- 

tertained a group of neighbors 
at an informal gathering in 
her home Tuesday evening 
Jan. 20. 
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GIRL SCOUT 
COOKIES 
ON SALE 
NOW 

COOKIE SALE 
Place Orders 

, When A Girl 
Scout Calls At 

Your Door 

and veterans’ families, youth 
programs, nursing and 
community health programs, 
public relations, disaster and 
safety programs. A Chapter 
certificate of appreciation w js 

presented to the Pilot Club of 
Black Mountain for eleven 
years of faithful service given 
to the Asheville Regional Red 

Cross Blood Program. During 
these years the Club provided 
trained volunteers one night 
each month to work the Donor 
Belt Line. 

Pins in recognition of from 5 
to 35 years of service. were 

sfsssp1?.!.' Volunteers receiving five-year 
pins included Mrs. Fred 
Higginbotham of the Pilot 
Club of Black Mountain. 

Mark Twain published “The 
Adventures of Tom Sawyer” 100 years ago in 1876. It be- 
came a best seller in the same 
year! 

A DONATION to the Moose building fund was made 
by left to right Senior Regent Grace Bocock to Bill 
Hensley and Jack Ross, Trustees and Pat Jordon, 
Recorder. 

SENIOR REGENT Grace Bocock presets a check 
to George Brown of the McDowell Rescue Squad. 

M-A College Enrollment Up 
Unofficial enrollment 

figures for the spring 
semester at Montreat An- 
derson College show 419 
students enrolled, a 5.6 per 
cent rise over the same time 
last year, but a 2 per cent drop 
otor fg|l semester. 

The rise (breaks a trend in 
that M-AC typically as a 10-15 
per cent decline between 
semesters, Registrar Lenore 
Saunders observes. Last 
year’s spring semester 

enrollment was 397. 
Mrs. Saunders reports 34 

new students enrolling with 
385 tall students returning. Of 
the current enrollment, 38 are 

day students. 
New applicants and transfer 

students may continue 
registering for the spring 
semester until Jan. 28. Ap- 
plicants whould contact the 
office of admissions as soon as 

possible according to Director ( 
Gordon Greenwood. 

Carter’s Gift Shop 
Authentic Mountain Crafts 

Bicentennial Gifts 
Handcrafted articles from Afghans 

to Toboggans 
105 State St Black Mountain 669-6047 

League Of Women Voters 
CORRECTION good 

news! Last week we reported 
to you tliat North Carolina 
would obtain less than 50 
percent of the Federal funds 

available for social services 
under Title XX of the Social 
Security Act of 1974, because 
our state legislators had not 
appropriated the necessary 25 

Mack Kirkpatrick Speaks 
To Junior Woman's Club 

Black Mountain Swan- 
nanoa Junior Woman’s Club 
held its January meeting at 
Bonanza Steak House. Mrs. 
Susie Patton, hostess for the 
meeting, introduced the 
speaker. The guest speaker 
was Mr f" 'ck Kirkpatrick, 
chief of the Black Mountain 
Fire Dept. He gave a very 
interesting talk on smoke 
inhalation. Mr. Kirkpatrick 
demonstrated a home smoke 
detector and discussed the 
advantages of installing such 
a unit in your home. In the 
business meeting that 
followed two new members of 
the board were elected. Mrs. 
Pat Lawrence was elected 
Recording Secretary and Mrs. 
Barbara Sneed was elected 
Second Vice-President. The 
club project for the coming 
year is working with patients 

MACK KIRKPATRICK 
at Western North Carolina 
Hospital. Mrs. Judy Cook, 
chaplain, closed the meeting 
with a prayer. 

Still Times To Join 
Great Decisions Group 
This Foreign Policy 

Association program, locally 
under the direction of Paul 
Limbert, increases each year 
in popularity. Groups here in 
Black Mountain are still open 
for enrollment, though you 
may have to wait a few days 
for your book since the supply 
at UNCA book-store is 
momentarily exhausted. You 
will be informed when your 
book is available at the 
Library, price $3.75 plus 15c N. 
C. tax, total $3.90. For con- 
venience of our kind Library 
staff, please pay by check. 

Groups will meet at the 
Library Tuesday and Thur- 
sday evenings at 7:30 and 
Wednesday morning at 10:00. 
For information, or to enroll, 

phone the secretary Mrs. K. J. 
Durant at 669-7413. 
If you enrolled by Jan. 20, your 
book is waiting for yon at the 
Library. 

Birihs 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A 

Herron, Black Mountain, a 

daughter, Jan. 20 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Atwood of 

Ridgecrest, a daughter 
Friday, Jan. 23. Tina Renee 7 
lbs. 4 oz. The new momma is 
“Helga” the 'ovely little tu .r 
stylist from Bea’s Beauty 
Shop. 

Mr. and Mrs. Phillip M. 
Norton, Swannanoa, a son, 
Jan. 24. 

PENLAND & SONS 
FUNERAL HOME 

25 South Avenue 

Swannanoa, N.C. 

24-HOUR AMBULANCE SERVICE 

686-5447 or Asheville 252-1536 

Jerry F. 
Managers 

Penland 

CL 

Paul Adkins 

5 

At TYSON’S - “Up the Valley in Black Mountain” 

During January and February Top Quality Family Room Furniture in hard 

wearing Nylon and Herculon covers ON SALE at MONEY-SAVING PRICES. 

Loveseat .$249 
Chair .$139 
Rocker.$169 

Designed for todays leisure living 
rooms! It's massive shaped arms are 

made of solid pine and other hard- 
woods. Fine seating comfort because 
of the thick reversible foam cushions. 
Coordinated tables available also! 

SOFA 
$289 

IMMEDIATE FREE DELIVERY UP TO 75 MILES 

Save at Tyson’s 

percent matching funds. That 
sounded pretty sad! So it’s a 

pleasure to tell you that this 
figure is well out of date. New 
proposals are being presented 
and approved each week and 
matching funds are being 
provided by communities and 
private groups. Thus more 
and more Title XX funds are 

being put to use. 
Charlotte Bridgman, 

Chairman of the League 
Human Resources Com- 
mittee, recently arranged an 
interview fjr the committee 
with Geraldine Palmer, 
Assistant Regional Director of 
the Division of Social Ser- 
vices, and Christine DeSaix, 
Services and Program 
Supervisor. This took place at 
the Western Regional 
Headquarters for Title XX. 
The offices are located did 
you know this? right here in 
our own neighborhood on the 
grounds of Western North 
Carolina Hospital. Western 
Region, the committee 
learned, contains 34 counties. 
This explains some of Bun- 
combe County’s problems of 
delayed funding and rejected 
proposals. 

The committee learned 
much from these dedicated and 
open public servants, Mrs. 
Palmer and Mrs. DeSaix. 
They lent a decidedly 
reassuring coloration to the 
term “bureaucrat.” They 
especially emphasized .he 
importance of public 
discussion in choice of ser- 
vices by the state. This is a 
crucial part of the Title XX 
plan: citizen participation. 
Citizens, i.e., you and I, need 
to participate in the local 
planning meetings to be held 
early this year. 

When asked to name the 
greatest unmet need in county 
social services, Mrs. DeSaix 
replied, “Legal aid.” 

Duplicate 
Bridge 

The Duplicate Bridge 
Scores for Tuesday, Jan. 20 is 
as follows: 

North South: a tie for first 
place Mrs. Bart Bar- 
tholomew and Mrs. Lester 
Snyder tied with Mrs. Winston 
Jennings and Mr. Bob Baugh- 
man. Second place Mrs. Sam 

Young and Mrs. Clltf Field 
and Third place Mr. and Mrs. 
Dildine. 

East West -1. Mrs. Bolard 
More and Mrs. W. W. White. 2. 
Ms. Erma Stonard and Mr. 
Cliff Field and 3. Mr. Woodrow 
Beddingfield and Mr. Charles 
Ross. 

Friends Of Library To Hear 
Talk On Historic Houses 
The Friends of the Library 

will meet on Monday, 
February 2 at 7:30 in the 
Educational Room of the 
Library. Mrs. Frances A. 
McDowell, chairmen protem 
of the Western North Carolina 
Heritage Center will bring to 
the Friends an interesting 
account of the history and 
restoration plans for the 
Smith-McDowell House, one of 
the oldest and finest brick 
dwellings in Asheville located 
at 283 Victoria Road on the 
campus of the Asheville 
Buncombe Technical In- 
stitute. In order to insure the 
preservation of the house, 

trustees of A-B Tech have 
leased the Smith-McDowell 
House to the Western North 
Carolina Historical 
Association for the establish- 
ment of a regional history and 
culture center. The purpose of 
the Heritage Center is “To 
preserve and perpetuate the 
history and cultural heritage 
of the mountain region of 
North Carolina... to Keep alive 
the past to enrich the future." 

Mrs. McDowell has done 
considerable research in the 
history of the house which will 
be of interest to the long time 
residents of this area as well 
as to the newcomers. 

CHANCE 

Everybody who * anybody Is there. Printing I* about to 
begin on theyiew directory and Yellow Pqpes./So remem- 
ber, extra directory listings cost very little. And I- you're 
In business, you should be In the Yellow Pages, too. 

The deadline's almost here. Don't miss It. Call our 
Business Office now. 

SUPER SPECIAL PURCHASE 
OVER 600 PAIRS 

Men's and Ladies ... c. All Sizes 
Famous Name Brands 

Pre-Washed Denims & Corduroy 

50% to 65% off 
AFTER INVENTORY 

SALE 
STARTS FRIDAY, JAN. 30 

Drastic Reductions up to 

50% and more off 
Storewide saving on Fall and 

Winter Items 

JANUARY WHITE SALE ENDS THIS SATURDAY 
JANUARY 31st 

JEANS 

BankAmericaro 
uw&omwie 

Lay-A-Ways permitted 
on Sale Items with 

20% Deposit 

Sj. 

COLLINS 
DEPT. STORE 
119 Broadway, Black Mountain 

669-7395 


